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Our Christian values: Compassion, forgiveness, trust, respect, courage and  perseverance 

 

Reminder:  There will be no after school clubs the week commencing 29th October due to 
Parent Evening Appointments.  BBkids will run as normal. 

Wow! I can’t believe we are at the end of the first half term of this academic 
year.  The last few weeks have flown by but we have already seen much to  
celebrate.  Teachers are looking forward to seeing you at Parent Consultation 
meetings during the first week back.  If you haven’t already made an  
appointment, please see one of our office staff, who will arrange a time for 
you. 

It was lovely to see so many of you at our open morning earlier this week as well as at the Parent 
Forum that followed.  Many topics were discussed and you can read more about these discussions 
later in the newsletter! 

We hope you have a lovely half-term break and see you for the run-up to ….  Christmas!  

 

PSA News—Unfortunately for us, our PSA has 

decided to take on a different role outside of BB School.  
This is for personal reasons and we are sorry to see her 
go after such a great start. 

We will be recruiting a replacement as soon as possible.  
In the meantime, Mrs Parry and Mrs Greenaway will 
continue with the PSA support already in place for 
some families.  Mrs Parry will be available on Tuesdays 
and Mrs Greenaway will be available on Thursdays to 
meet with any parents needing help or advice.  Please 
call the office to arrange an appointment.  Please note 
that Little Fish class will be taught by Miss Lawson on 
Thursdays to ensure consistency for those pupils.   

For any urgent matters on other days, please call into 
the office and a senior member of staff will get back to 
you as soon as possible. 

We are sorry for this unexpected change  and we will do 
all we can to ensure support for parents is not affected.   

This week for homework all children in 
Years 1-6 have been given their year 
group spellings to learn over the half 
term.  Once back from the holidays,  
classes will be holding their own spelling 
bee competitions to find their own year 
group champions. On Friday 9th  
November the Spelling Bee finals will 
take place.  Winners from each year 
group will receive a prize and one pupil 
will become our new Spelling Bee  
champion. 



 

 

We are pleased to share with you that we are now partners in St Austell Safeguarding Children’s Partnership.   

The aims are: 

- To improve channels of communication between schools and GPs in order to ensure that young people are kept safe. 

- To remove the barriers to effective information sharing between schools and GP Surgeries where there are significant 

safeguarding concerns. 

- To align the existing safeguarding procedures in schools and surgeries in order to keep children safe, avoid wasted meet-

ing and consultation time and develop exemplary safeguarding practices. 

- Via this partnership, if either the school or the surgery have a significant safeguarding concern about a young  

person which requires a multi-agency approach, they may call the designated person in the partner school/surgery in or-

der to seek confidential advice or information. This information will not be of a detailed medical or educational nature, 

but is likely to be very general, e.g. x has only attended school for 60% of the time over the past 6 weeks, the parent as-

sures us that she has visited the GP- can you confirm that this is the case and that you would expect this level of absence 

based upon your knowledge of the pupil?  Where appropriate, those designated will be invited to attend a surgery's safe-

guarding conference to discuss a particular child. Partner schools will also be able to request the addition of a child for 

whom there is a safeguarding concern to the relevant surgery's safeguarding agenda and will then attend the meeting to 

support the discussion.  Where a surgery is uncertain which school a particular child attends this information can be re-

quested by a designated person.  All information shared is subject to the professionally accepted levels of confidentiality 

linked to safeguarding. 



2018 Autumn Term Diary Dates: 

22nd—26th Oct—Half term 

Tues 30th,  Wed 31st Oct & Thurs 1st Nov— 

Parents evening (no after school clubs this week)  

Friday 2nd November—Yr R—5 Nasal Flu immunisations (apply online) 

Friday 16th Nov—Children in Need 

Friday 30th Nov—INSET DAY 

Monday 3rd Dec—INSET DAY 

Christmas Play Dates for your diary ……… 

KS1 Christmas Play 

Tues 11th December, 10am & 2.30pm 

LKS2 Christmas Play 

Wed 12th December, 10am & 2.30pm 

EYFS Christmas Nativity 

Thurs 13th December, 10am & 2.30pm 

UKS2 Christmas Play 

Fri 14th December, 10am & 2.15pm 

 

 WEEKLY ATTENDANCE 

Classes % Lates Class % Lates 

Little Doves 96.93% 0 Pelicans 95.19% 5 

Little Fish 98.89%
  

3 Angels  94.44% 4 

Little Lambs 97.41%   7 Faith 96.3%  0 

Peacocks 95.93%  6 Hope  99.62%  2 

Phoenix 97.41%  2       

Children in Need—Friday 16th November 

Wacky hair and Onesie Day!!  Donations of 
£1 to go towards Children in Need 

We will also be holding a  Bake 
sale, 20p per cake slice/bun 

If you would like your child to purchase a  

poppy, they will be on sale 

during break times on the first 

week back.  Donations  

welcome. 



 

 

 

Thank you to those parents who were able to attend our termly Parent Forum.  23 parents stayed to hear 

more about the school’s performance and development plans as well as to share their views on the 

school.   

The forum began with Mrs Carmichael sharing some information about the school, as follows: 

2018 performance data was shared, highlighting the ever-improving attainment of pupils.  Our ‘Greater 

Depth’ attainment has improved significantly in some areas and writing progress is in the top 20% in 

Cornwall!  If you wish to see more about attainment of our pupils, please see the School performance 

section (under Our School section) on the Bishop Bronescombe website.   

Mrs Carmichael also highlighted particular areas we are focussing on this year along with some of the  

actions and strategies planned.  Spellings and Times tables are particular areas of focus so any help 

you can provide at home will be invaluable! 

Our Reception Patio is almost finished!  Flooring is being laid this week, followed by fence panels and  

canopy so we are looking forward to using it after half-term.   

Extra parking spaces will be made available after half-term as Cormac will be working over the half-term 

break to clear the area up the lane.   

Mrs Carmichael explained a little more about her new role of Executive Head at St Winnow and  

explained how Mrs Greenaway will have time to support her as Miss Lawson will be assuming full  

responsibility for Little Fish in the Spring and Summer terms.    

The forum was then opened up to attendees and the following points were discussed: 

A concern was raised that the ‘Drop off’ area on the roundabout is not being used to ‘drop and go’ and 

some parents are still parking in this space.  A text reminder has already been sent out to parents but 

school staff will monitor each morning and address with those not using as we would like.   

A few concerns were raised regarding homework, spelling books and reading record comments.  Mrs  

Carmichael will raise these with class teachers to ensure a consistent approach.   

A new initiative, Times Table Rock stars, has been rolled out and a parent was concerned that the level set 

for her child was not correct.  Mrs Carmichael acknowledged that there have been some teething 

problems to start with, particularly for children in years 1 and 2.  These are being addressed by KS1 staff.  

It was also agreed that this programme was not suitable for children at the beginning of year 1 and 

they would access when they are ready.    

A parent asked about Family Learning as this was really useful last year.  Mrs Carmichael confirmed it 

would be returning this year.  More details to follow. 

A parent raised a concern about one year group and the extra support needed.  Mrs Carmichael talked 

in broad terms about extra support in place but could not give specifics to ensure confidentiality.   

Discussion took place about communication of various aspects of school life (Reception to Year 1  

transition, events, music lessons, text messages etc).  Mrs Carmichael reminded parents that the  

newsletter is always posted on the website and if they are not receiving it via email, our office staff 

can sort this out.  Text messages can be sent out reminding of school events but cost money so we 

cannot send multiple messages at different times.  However, we will aim to use Class Dojo a little more 

often and display posters in classroom windows/doors as event reminders.  We will also review  

information-sharing around Reception to year 1 as it is a big change for parents as well as children! A 

parent of a child stated that they felt they needed more information around transition into year 1.  This 

is something the school will review. 

A parent asked if audience members could access the hall earlier for school performances rather than 

waiting outside.  Mrs Carmichael explained that the hall is being used up until the performances and 

we also need to ensure safeguarding of children so cannot open our doors too early.  If there are  

special circumstances, please speak to our office staff as they could wait in the reception area. 



Discussion around our Book Fayre took place.  Mrs Carmichael explained that this is a way we can engage 

children in reading and offer the opportunity to shop for a book themselves.  In addition, the school 

‘earns’ some books for the library by hosting the book sale.  We understand that some children may find 

it stressful or upsetting as they do not bring in money for a book, which is why we also hold the sale after 

school.  If you do not wish your child to go up to experience the Book Fayre during school hours, please 

let your child’s class teacher know and they can take part in an alternative activity when the class go 

to the hall.   

A parent was concerned that she had missed information letters about music lessons.  We offer a range of 

lessons with teachers from outside of the school.  If you wish to find out more of what’s on offer, please 

see staff in the office, who will be glad to help.   

A parent asked about what would be happening for those children in KS2 that would not be going on a 

residential trip as last year there was some disappointment that alternative activities were not offered.  

Mrs Carmichael advised that this is something we will aim to address this year.   

Our next Parent Forum will be held in the Spring term.  We will ask for agenda items to be sent to the school 

ahead of the meeting to allow those that cannot attend in person to have their say.  Reminders will be 

sent nearer the time.   

Friends update 

Tracey Mason (Chair of Friends) shared information regarding our annual ‘Secret Santa’.  Information will 

be issued in the newsletter.  We will ask for small donations of gifts children can then buy, and have 

wrapped, to give to loved ones for Christmas.  This is a super event and also goes to raise funds for the  

pupils’ Christmas treats! 

If you can spare any time to help out at Secret Santa day, or any other Friends event, please let us know 

and we can put you in touch with Tracey. 

  








